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It is hard to fathom where our country is today. For far too long, communities of color have 
endured unimaginable atrocities. The brutal murders of George Floyd, Ahmaud Arbery, and 
Breonna Taylor, all carried out with apparent immunity, provides a painful reminder of the 
limited value our society continues to place on Black lives. The stories have become all too 
familiar. They shed light on the world of racism and danger communities of color face every 
day. 

As a community, we stand together with the Association of American Medical Colleges and 
support their call for action. As they outline in their statement released yesterday:  

• We must acknowledge and speak out against all forms of racism, discrimination, and bias in 
our environments in our institutions, communities, and society. 

• We must stand in solidarity with the Black community and speak out against unjust and 
inhumane incidents of violence. 

• We must demonstrate empathy and compassion and acknowledge the pain and grief that 
the families and the communities of these victims are experiencing. 

• We must take the lead in educating ourselves and others to address these issues head-on. 
• We must be deliberate and partner with local communities, public health agencies, and 

municipal governments to dismantle structural racism and end police brutality. 
• We must employ anti-racist and unconscious bias training and engage in interracial dialogues 

that will dispel the misrepresentations that dehumanize our Black community members and 
other marginalized groups. 

• We must move from rhetoric to action to eliminate the inequities in our care, research, and 
education of tomorrow’s doctors. 

In the year ahead, we are looking forward to identifying opportunities to translate these 
guiding principles into specific actions. As an organization, AADPRT has made significant 
progress. At the same time there is a lot of work to do. Addressing racism demands that we 
call out violence and condemn police brutality. It will also require examining the cultural 
drivers that reinforce racism and white privilege in our own communities. As educators 
overseeing the training of future psychiatrists, it is critical that we identify concrete ways to 
combat health disparities and provide culturally appropriate mental health care to all 
communities. As academic leaders in positions of influence, we have an obligation to raise 
awareness about systemic racism. We cannot stay silent.  
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